
 

 

 

NEWSLETTER                                       Friday, 19 August 2022  



Science Week at Kilmore Primary School 

Students who saw the science experiments on  

Tuesday at recess may remember the ‘Walking 

Water’ experiment with the paper towels. This  

is a slow moving experiment, which stayed in the  

stadium until Wednesday afternoon.  

Below are photos from Tuesday afternoon and  

Wednesday afternoon. Have a look and compare  

the results! 

 

 

 



 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthday wishes to the following students  who are 

celebrating their birthdays over the coming week: 

Evie Tweedie, Matilda Miles, Lily Ray, 

Scarlett Tillotson, Lemmy Grace, 

Mason Isles, Jack Davon and      

Isaac Notley 

 

      @ KPS  

 

August 
 

Tuesday 23rd 

School Tour (refer page  14) 
 

Thursday 25th 

Dress Up Day for Book Week (refer page 8) 
 

Friday 26th 

Conveyance Allowance Applications Due 
 

Tuesday 30th 

Father’s Day Breakfast  (refer page 13) 
 

Wednesday 31st 

Father’s Day Stall  (refer page 13) 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 Foundation Enrolments are NOW OPEN 

Please visit the school website for further information and to complete an Enrolment    
Enquiry   

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au 

Children must be turning five before 30th April 2023. 

If you have any questions regarding enrolment, please do not hesitate to contact the school on 57821 268. 

 

 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES 
 

 

With the wet weather now upon us, 

could you please make sure all students 

have a change of clothes in their bags. 

 

 

Bus Zone 

Please leave the bus parking zone on Lancefield Road clear at all times for buses to park.  We have at least two 
buses daily that use the Lancefield Road bus zone.  There is no car parking from the school crossing through until 

the disabled parking bays. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

School Crossings 

For the safety of all students, parents and our lovely Crossing Supervisors, we ask all drivers to please stop at the 
school crossings when you see the Crossing Supervisor with their sign pointing out towards the road and remain 

stationary until the Crossing Supervisor is back on the footpath.  

 

Facebook  

As Facebook is not always monitored by 
staff, please direct any questions/
queries/concerns to the school directly via 
kimore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling the 
office on 03 5782 1268.ng the office on 03 5782 
1268. 

 

 

 

If any of your personal details 

change such as address, email, 

phone numbers, emergency 

contacts etc. it is important to 

contact the office as soon as 

possible to update our records.   

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks and Gratitude—Grade 3/4 Camp 

Yesterday afternoon, our Grade 3 and 4 students returned from a fabulous three-day camp experience at Phillip Island. 
Though obviously tired as they emerged from the bus, they were full of excitement and keen to share their highlights 
from the camp. I would like to thank all our teachers, ESS and parent volunteers who helped to make the camp such a 
success. Camps play a special role in students’ social development and our staff have worked incredibly hard to make this 
event happen.  Over the next week or so, I look forward to hearing further highlights from our students, including who 
was the bravest KPS staff member on the giant swing! 
 
Learning Highlight – Ashleigh and Millicent 
My learning highlight for this week is the fabulous presentation put together by two of our Grade 5 students, Ashleigh 
Davon and Millicent Praag. Ashleigh and Millicent approached me to discuss an idea as to how our Grade 6 students could 
“leave a mark” upon graduating form KPS. Their concept was to allow each Grade 6 student to colour one of the bricks on 
our stadium wall so that they could leave their enduring memory. Ashleigh and Millicent presented their concept in an 
extremely high-quality presentation and they were certainly very persuasive!  
 
Book Week 
Next week, we will be celebrating one of the most exciting events in the school year when we celebrate Book Week. Our 
Book Week team have put together a great week of activities, culminating with our Book Week parade on Thursday. This 
year’s theme is “Dreaming With Your Eyes Wide Open” and I look forward to seeing our school full of colourful and 
creative costumes on Thursday. 
 
Science Week 
This week we have been celebrating Science Week at KPS. Our STEM teacher, Mrs Magdato, has been conducting some 
very exciting experiments with our students during class time and during breaks. At this morning’s assembly, Mrs 
Magdato also demonstrated one of the experiments and enthralled our students with the wonders of science.  If you 
would like to find out more about Science Week or have a go at some “DIY Science” please follow the web link below: 
https://www.scienceweek.net.au/diy-science/  

 

Oral Language Development at KPS 

Over the last two years, KPS has been working in partnership with the University of Melbourne and the Murdoch Institute 

in the development of the oral language skills of our students. Today we are being visited by Beth Shingles from the 

Murdoch Children’s Institute as part of our ongoing relationship with the Murdoch team. Beth has been incredibly 

impressed by the huge gains that we have made in such a short period of time. Over the course of today, Beth has visited 

our classrooms and has worked with our teachers and leadership staff on setting future goals for this critical piece of work 

for our school community.  

 

All the best, 

 

 

Neil O’Sullivan 

Principal  

Mr O’Sullivan 

https://www.scienceweek.net.au/diy-science/


 

 

WE WANT OUR PARENTS/CAREGIVERS/GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  
 
 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents/caregivers/guardians think of our school.  The Parent/

Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education and Training 

that is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, student 

behavior and student engagement. We encourage all families to participate in this survey. Our school will use 

the survey results to help inform and direct future school planning and improvement strategies.  
 

A random sample of approximately 30 per cent of parents/caregivers/guardians have been selected to 

participate in this year’s survey.  
 

The Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey will be conducted from Monday 15th August to Friday 16th 

September. 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient 

time within the fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones. The online survey will 

be available in a range of languages other than English. These include: Arabic, Vietnamese, Simplified Chinese, 

Chin (Hakha), Hindi, Japanese, Somali, Turkish, Punjabi and Greek. 

 

Last year we used the survey results to plan our community engagement strategy for the 2022 year and to 

inform our student wellbeing programs. 

 

Please speak to the Principal if you would like more information. 

 

Students should not arrive at school until the school gates open 

at 8.30am unless they are attending Breakfast Club on Monday, 

Thursday or Friday morning. If you are joining Breakfast Club, 

please enter through the stadium gate on Lancefield Road. 

Staff are not on yard duty until  8.30am 



 

We are very excited about our new decodable texts!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“SPELD SA Phonic Books support the teaching of reading by using a structured synthetic phonics approach. They 

are designed to build on the pre-reading skills of oral language and phonological awareness needed for reading 

success. The books support the learning of letter-sounds and blending in a sequential phonic order, helping stu-

dents to develop their independent decoding skills. The stories contain limited high frequency words that need to 

be taught before reading the book. The questions and activities focus on increasing a student’s vocabulary and 

fluency and encourage the student to make deeper connections with the author’s message.” 

https://www.speldsa.org.au/SPELD-SA-Phonic-Readers-New-Series  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pens Against Poverty is a unique writing competition for school students in Years 3-10, reaching students across 

Australia. This year’s theme for entries is Finding a Home, and the competition is open until 9 September 2022.  

To be eligible: 

• The piece must be an original POEM or STORY and be no more than 500 words 

• The theme should be a focus of the story or poem in some way, however, the theme does not need to 

be overdone. Imagination, lateral thinking and creativity are encouraged! 

• No more than 3 entries per student. 

The winners will be announced in Anti-Poverty Week. 

For more information please see: 

https://pensagainstpoverty.org/ 

To enter the competition please see: 

https://pensagainstpoverty.org/enter/ 

 

https://www.speldsa.org.au/SPELD-SA-Phonic-Readers-New-Series
https://pensagainstpoverty.org/
https://pensagainstpoverty.org/enter/


 

Our Year 1 students have been putting their persuasive techniques into practise. They have been trying to 

convince Jodie that the canteen should add some items to the menu. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

They also tried to persuade Miss Pappin to open the Bee Hive! They have used various techniques such as 

providing reasons and using emotive language. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And it worked! Miss Pappin opened the Bee Hive for another session! 

Have a great week.  

Emma 



 

JUMP 

OFF 

DAY 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message from Mitchell Shire Council 

 
 

There have been numerous incidents at the School Crossing around Kilmore Primary School. 

The incidents included drive throughs, stopping on the school crossing, not waiting for the supervisor to leave the school 
crossing and more recently parents are parking in no standing areas blocking the supervisors view of the road.  

•  A driver must approach a school crossing at a safe speed, if necessary to stop safely. 

•  Please do not park in the No Standing areas beside the crossing 

•  A driver approaching a school crossing must stop at the stop line if: 

  A hand held stop sign is displayed at the crossing 

  A pedestrian is on or entering or exiting the school crossing 

 
●  If a driver stops at the school crossing for a hand held stop sign, the driver must not proceed until       

the holder of the sign: 

  No longer displays the sign towards the driver 

  Otherwise indicates that the driver may proceed 

 
●  If a driver stops at the school crossing for a pedestrian, the driver must not proceed until there is no pedestrian on                  
or entering the school crossing. 

 

26th August  



 



Kilmore Primary School 

 

 

Student Awards 

At Kilmore Primary School, we are always working on modelling our school values of Kind, Proud and 

Safe.  As a whole school, we explicitly teach and then give our students opportunities to display these 

values within and beyond the classroom doors. 
 

The students listed below will be recognised for showing our school values at assembly today. 
 

We congratulate for this week: 

 

 

Foundation E — Sullivan Fandrich 

 

Grade 2H — Neeve Hoey 

 

Grade 5F — Holden Ray 

 

Foundation G — Elaina Butler 

 

Grade 2M —              

 

Grade 5M — Jasmine Sherwood 

 

Foundation M —  Quill Nicholas 

 

Grade 2P — Isabel Spargo 

 

Grade 5S — Billie Donnelly 
 
 

 

Foundation S — Harvey Pike 

 

Grade 3D — Tori Riddle 

 

Grade 6B — Lara Rainey 

 

Grade 1H —  Ackston Cleary                             

  

Grade 3K — Thomas Lynn 

 

Grade 6E — Guildford Duff 

 

Grade 1M — Nate Robinson 

 

Grade 3R — Mitchell Dowell 

 

Grade 6J — Christina Mayo 

 

 

Grade 1N — Caleb Buggy 

          

 

Grade 4J — Tevita Fifita  

 

Specialist 

F-2 — Isla Leithhead 2M 

3-6 — Seth Curcio 6E 

 

Grade 1T — Wyatt Wilson 

                  

 

Grade 4S — Amelia Hammoud 

                

 

 

 

Grade 2F —  

 

Grade 4V — Liam Warner  

 

     

 



 

 

             Connecting With Kimberly 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The following services are available outside of school hours. 

    ***In the event of an emergency please call 000*** 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

 
Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

I can be contacted via email:                    

Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au or 

5782 1268 for any student and family wellbeing 

needs at any time.   

Mon, Thur and Fri 

8.15AM — 8.40AM 

Term 3 Parent Sessions: 

Our second parent session is scheduled to be facilitated  Wednesday 24 August 2022—see details below: 
 

Parent Session 2: 

Date: Wednesday 24th August 2022 

Time: 5:00pm-6:15pm 

Topic: Nurturing Resilient, Independent Young People  

Registration is essential and can occur here: https://forms.gle/nxUjtJxn9pYzhC7N6 

***Please note that these sessions are only for families that have students enrolled at Kilmore Primary 
School***  

Further correspondence will be sent via Compass 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
mailto:Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au
https://forms.gle/nxUjtJxn9pYzhC7N6


 

Gifts from $1.00 - $6.00     Raffle tickets $1.00 each 

Students will have an opportunity to purchase gifts and raffle tickets when their class visits the 

Father’s Day Stall.  

Helpful tips to make your child's Father’s Day Stall shopping experience easy: 

Please put your child’s money in an envelope or snap lock bag with their name, class and 

amount on the front. Please also send a reusable bag with their name on it, so the gifts will not 

get misplaced after they visit the stall.  

KPS Father’s Day Raffle Donations 

We are seeking donations to make up hampers for this year’s raffle. Suggested items for 

donation include: toiletries (e.g. soap, shower gels, aftershave or cologne), frames, books, recipe 

books, kitchen or BBQ utensils, car products, vouchers, etc. Please be mindful to donate unused, 

quality items. Donated items can be left in the donation boxes in the office or the canteen. 

Father’s Day Breakfast:  

for Dad, Stepdad, Grandpa or someone special 

Tuesday 30th August  

Look out for a Compass notification to RSVP for the Father’s Day Breakfast. 

Volunteers needed 

Volunteers always help our special events to run smoothly. If you are able to help out at the 

Father’s Day Stall or Father’s Day Breakfast, please contact Jodie or the school office. 

*Thank you for continuing to support KPS* 
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https://forms.gle/NFJU3ud6KJ8YEKRv8
https://forms.gle/ucwHA5EqNL4d2QQeA
https://forms.gle/rTLKs8LSzMgfFUqe6


 



 



 


